
ROTARY DISTRICT 6950 • ZONE 34 •  FLORIDA • USA  

The
Governor’s 

Newsletter

The
Governor’s 

Newsletter

RI President  2014- 2015: Gary C.K. Huang

Issue 6  • December 2014

www.GovernorTed6950.com

BRING

www.GovernorTed6950.com

BRING

ERJ

December is officially 
Rotary Family Month; 
Time to relax, party har-
dy, and bring your fam-
ily closer to the family 
of Rotary.  

However, every 
month should be family 
month! Remember how 
Paul Harris formed the 
first Rotary club with 
a sense of family and 
community that became the founda-
tion of Rotary.  The Rotary organiza-
tion has become a “world family” with 
people from all walks of life across the 
entire planet.

Past RI President John Kenny says 
it best when addressing the family of 
Rotary—

“The idea of the family of Rotary is a 
simple one, and one that we celebrate 
every December during Family Month. 
Every Rotarian is part of the Rotary 
family – but our family is much larger 
than just our 1.2 million members. The 
family of Rotary includes every one of 
the men, women, and children who 
are involved in our work: the spouses 
and children of our members, our Ro-
tary Foundation program participants 
and alumni, and all of those who 
are part of our programs, in the tens 
of thousands of Rotary communities 
around the world.”

During this special time of year, we 
all need to keep our families in mind 
and celebrate by including them in 
our Rotary activities. Certainly, most 
of us recognize the wonderful oppor-
tunities to include our families in our 

Rotary activities, holi-
day events and in our 
Christmas celebrations 
that occur this time of 
year. 

We all know in Rotary 
we can do more togeth-
er than we can alone. 
We need to guarantee 
that Rotary keeps grow-
ing, in all the branches 
of our family. By part-

nering with others throughout the 
world, we not only can achieve more 
than we set out to do, but we also can 
grow our Rotary family.

Let us also remember the needy and 
disadvantaged, the purpose for which 
we all joined Rotary, ‘Service Above 
Self’.

As for the District, we are thankful 
for the service each of you provide as 
Rotarians and appreciate the fellow-
ship created by the activities in which 
you participate.

Please do continue your efforts in 
the advancement of our Rotary ideals.

In a final note I wish you the Happi-
est of Holidays, the Safest of Seasons 
and as it’s been said in the lyrics of 
“The Christmas Song”. “And so I’m of-
fering this simple phrase - To kids from 
one to ninety-two - Although it’s been 
said

Many times many ways - Merry 
Christmas and Happy Holidays to 
you”.

http://governorted6950.com/
http://governorted6950.com/
http://governorted6950.com/
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 District Governor 2014-2015: Edward “Ted” Johnston
352-795-2200  •  erjohnston@embarqmail.com

District Governor Elect 
Will Miller (Largo)
H 727-581-2452
novaeng@tampabay.rr.com

District Governor Nominee 
Mike Chapman (Dunedin North)
mjchapman3290rotary@gmail.com

Destrict Gonvernor Designate
Perry Bean
727-207-2090
perry@perrybean.com

District Secretary 
Brenda Wendt (Crystal River)
O/H 352-249-7302  
wendt3@gate.net

District Treasurer 
Kristine Bigelow (New Port Richey)
O 727-846-9111   
kristine@jkbigelow.com

District Rotary Foundation Chair
Carl Treleaven, PDG
O 727-388-3511 
ctreleaven.rotary@gmail.com

Membership Chair
Jamie Mick (Holiday)
O 727-642-8041   
jmick@tbpm.net
Public Relations Chair
Tekoa Bean (Port Richey)
C 727-743-1541
tekoz.bean@yahoo.com

District Trainer
Tom Feeney III (Homosassa Springs)
C 352-201-2520     
tfeeney@chronicleonline.com

District Sergeant at Arms
Paul Friedlander (Trinity)
C 727-641-0575  
pauljay1@tampabay.rr.com

Assistant Governor Area 1  
CJ Crooks
M 727-218-2120   
cjcrooks@live.com

Assistant Governor Area 2 
Bruce Sobut
O 727-517-2449
IRB_rotary@gulfcoastsolutions.biz
Assistant Governor Area 3 

Mel Sams IV
O 727-465-6767
Mlsrotary6950@gmail.com

Assistant Governor Area 4 
Robert Memoli (Seven Springs)
O 727-372-6611 
mmteam31@yahoo.com

Assistant Governor Area 5
Mike Mira
M 813-469-0243  
miraent12@yahoo.com

Assistant Governor Area 6
Perry Bean
C 727-207-2090
Epbean3@aol.com

Assistant Governor Area 7 
Karen Van Sickle
C 352-279-1530
broker.karen@gmail.com

Assistant Governor Area 8 
Eloy Nunez
H 352-419-4006 
elnuez@tampabay.rr.com

What a great meeting 
we had recently!  Past 
District Governor, Russ 
Miller spoke about the 
Rotary Foundation from 
his heart.  It was both in-
spiring and educational.  
PDG Russ has certainly 
“put his money where his 
mouth is” by having do-
nated over $250.000.00 
to the Rotary Foundation.  
His presentation was one 
for the record books as 
they say.

While Russ was with us, he installed 3 new members, Troy, Katy, and Susan; 
reinstated Verona as an active member; presented a Paul Harris Society award to 
Jack; announced Jack has received the Citation for Meritorious Service from Rotary 
International; and presented Verona with a Paul Harris Foundation award....and that 
was all before 8:00 AM!  What a great way to start a Wednesday!

Photo: Troy Akin, Susan Heiler, Veronica Bowen, Katy Boyd, all new members, 
PDG Russ Miller and Jack Theis.

Jack Thies with PDG Russ & PDG/Pres 
Bill receiving his PHS award from Russ 
at the meeting.

Zephyrhills Daybreak Does it Big!
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District Calendar

Saturday, December 13, 6pm
28th Annual Illuminated Boat 
Parade
Great viewing all along the water-
front. 
www.stpeteboatparade.org

Saturday, January 17, 7am
Rotary Camp Florida
Brandon, FL
www.rlitraining.org

Tuesday, January 20, 5:30pm
Everyone Bring One Social
Spring Hill Central
BB&T Bank - Spring Hill Main 
Branch
11234 Spring Hill Dr, Spring Hill

Thursday, January 22, 2pm
Yachting Fellowship of 
Rotarians Gulf Symposium
St.Petersburg Yacht Club

Saturday, January 31, 7am
Rotary Leadership Institute - 
Parts 1, 2 & 3
Pensacola State College
1000 College Blvd
Pensacola, Fl 32504
850-484-1000
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The Gulf Beaches Rotary Club re-
cently received over 4000 books from 
the Pinellas County School system. The 
books were delivered to Madeira Beach 
Middle School in large plastic bins , the 
Rotary Interact Club students sorted the 
books and repacked them into 90 car-
tons. Then,  Rotary Interact students from 
St. Petersburg high school transported 
the books to Gator’s Cafe on Johns pass 
for storage.

From there the books were distributed 
to many local organization including, 

Once upon a time, there 
was a man who worked 
very hard just to keep food 
on the table for his family. 

This particular year a few days before 
Christmas, he punished his little five-
year-old daughter after learning that she 
had used up the family’s only roll of ex-
pensive gold wrapping paper.

As money was tight, he became even 
more upset when on Christmas Eve he 
saw that the child had used all of the 
expensive gold paper to decorate one 
shoebox she had put under the Christ-
mas tree. He also was concerned about 
where she had gotten money to buy 
what was in the shoebox.

Nevertheless, the next morning the 
little girl, filled with excitement, brought 
the gift box to her father and said, “This 
is for you, Daddy!”

As he opened the box, the father was 
embarrassed by his earlier overreaction, 
now regretting how he had punished 
her.

But when he opened the shoebox, he 
found it was empty and again his anger 

The Gold Wrapping Paper  
flared. “Don’t you know, young lady,” he 
said harshly, “when you give someone 
a present, there’s supposed to be some-
thing inside the package!”

The little girl looked up at him with 
sad tears rolling from her eyes and whis-
pered: “Daddy, it’s not empty. I blew 
kisses into it until it was all full.”

The father was crushed. He fell on his 
knees and put his arms around his pre-
cious little girl. He begged her to forgive 
him for his unnecessary anger.

An accident took the life of the child 
only a short time later. It is told that the 
father kept this little gold box by his bed 
for all the years of his life. Whenever he 
was discouraged or faced difficult prob-
lems, he would open the box, take out 
an imaginary kiss, and remember the 
love of this beautiful child who had put 
it there. 

In a very real sense, each of us has 
been given an invisible golden box filled 
with unconditional love and kisses from 
our children, family, friends and God. 
There is no more precious possession 
anyone could hold.

weeREAD Literacy Program, 
Guardian ad Litem, Florida 
Sheriffs Youth Ranch and the 
St Petersburg Rotary Midtown 
Club for distribution during 
the Martin Luther King pa-
rade. The coordinated effort 
of all these organizations will 
allow thousands of children 
in our community to own a 
book. The goal is to provide 
every child a book of their 
own.

A Book for Every Child

The Rotary Club of Gulf Beaches, as part of the 
St. Pete Santa parade, recently handed out 5500 li-
brary books to the children lining the parade route.
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It’s just a small, white envelope stuck 
among the branches of our Christmas 
tree. No name, no identification, no 
inscription. It has peeked through the 
branches of our tree for the past ten 
years.

It all began because my husband Mike 
hated Christ-
mas. Oh, not 
the true mean-
ing of Christ-
mas, but the 
commerc ia l 
aspects of it – 
overspending 
and the fran-
tic running 
around at the 
last minute to 
get a tie for 
Uncle Harry 
and the dust-
ing powder for Grandma – the gifts giv-
en in desperation because you couldn’t 
think of anything else.

Knowing he felt this way, I decided 
one year to bypass the usual shirts, 
sweaters, ties and so forth. I reached for 
something special just for Mike. The in-

Christmas Story: For the Man Who Hated Christmas 
By Nancy W. Gavin

spiration came in an unusual way.

Our son Kevin, who was 12 that year, 
was on the wrestling team at the school 
he attended. Shortly before Christmas, 
there was a non-league match against a 
team sponsored by an inner-city church. 
These youngsters, dressed in sneakers 

so ragged that 
s h o e s t r i n g s 
seemed to be 
the only thing 
holding them 
together, pre-
sented a sharp 
contrast to our 
boys in their 
spiffy blue and 
gold uniforms 
and sparkling 
new wrestling 
shoes. 

As the match began, I was alarmed 
to see that the other team was wrestling 
without headgear, a kind of light helmet 
designed to protect a wrestler’s ears. It 
was a luxury the ragtag team obviously 
could not afford. 

Well, we ended up walloping them. 
We took every weight class. Mike, seat-

ed beside me, shook his head sadly, “I 
wish just one of them could have won,” 
he said. “They have a lot of potential, but 
losing like this could take the heart right 
out of them.” Mike loved kids – all kids. 
He so enjoyed coaching little league 
football, baseball and lacrosse. That’s 
when the idea for his present came. 

That afternoon, I went to a local sport-
ing goods store and bought an assort-
ment of wrestling headgear and shoes, 
and sent them anonymously to the 
inner-city church. On Christmas Eve, I 
placed a small, white envelope on the 
tree, the note inside telling Mike what I 
had done, and that this was his gift from 
me. 

Mike’s smile was the brightest thing 
about Christmas that year. And that 
same bright smile lit up succeeding 
years. For each Christmas, I followed the 
tradition – one year sending a group of 
mentally handicapped youngsters to a 
hockey game, another year a check to a 
pair of elderly brothers whose home had 
burned to the ground the week before 
Christmas, and on and on.

The white envelope became the high-
light of our Christmas. It was always the 
last thing opened on Christmas morn-
ing, and our children – ignoring their 
new toys – would stand with wide-eyed 
anticipation as their dad lifted the enve-
lope from the tree to reveal its contents. 
As the children grew, the toys gave way 
to more practical presents, but the small, 
white envelope never lost its allure. 

The story doesn’t end there. You see, 
we lost Mike last year due to dreaded 
cancer. When Christmas rolled around, I 
was still so wrapped in grief that I barely 
got the tree up. But Christmas Eve found 
me placing an envelope on the tree. 
And the next morning, I found it was 
magically joined by three more. Unbe-
knownst to the others, each of our three 
children had for the first time placed a 
white envelope on the tree for their dad. 
The tradition has grown and someday 
will expand even further with our grand-
children standing to take down that spe-
cial envelope.

Mike’s spirit, like the Christmas spirit 
will always be with us.Trinity Rotary Group Photo at NPD Event

There is still time to make your Charitable 
Donation for 2014 to the Rotary Foundation 

by going to www.rotary.org/give
Be sure to send a copy of your receipt from 

RI to wendt3@gate.net or Brenda at 

779 W. Olympia St, Hernando, FL 34442 

for a match of points for deposits of over $200.

 Happy Holidays!
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Members of the Rotary Club of San 
Antonio were presented with their Paul 
Harris Fellow Club Banner at their No-
vember 11 meeting.  A club becomes a 
Paul Harris Fellow Club when 100% of 
the club members become Paul Harris 
Fellows.   PDG David West presented 
the banner to  President Susan Robinson 
and Past President Betty Burke, who was 
president on June 30, 2014, when the 
club reached this significant achieve-
ment.  PDG Russ Miller spoke to the 
club about the Rotary Foundation, high-
lighting some of his experiences with 
Rotary Foundation grants.  

Friends present to congratulate the club included PDG Gene Beil, Zephyrhills 
Daybreak Rotarians Mike Wootten and Jack Theis, Wesley Chapel Rotary President 
Kelly Mothershead, and Saint Leo University Rotaract President Angie Fortunak.

Pictured are PDG David West, PP Betty Burke, and President Susan Robinson.

Rotary Club of San Antonio becomes a 
Paul Harris Fellow Club

 The Rotary Club of Trinity partici-
pated in the Bowling for Boobs tour-
nament on September 30th in New 
Port Richey to benefit the American 
Cancer Society’s Making Strides 
Against Breast Cancer. The Trinity Ro-
tary team received recognition as the 
Funniest Team and the Best Theme 
awards with their creative costume.

Photo: Angie Gardner, Wayne Selk, 
Tina Shelton, Scott Byrnes

It was “A Rotary Moment! “ as Lynda 
Johnson, Janis Stacey, Barbara Reedy, 
Peggy Perkins and more 
Sugarmill Woods Rotary 
members put “service 
above self” volunteering 
at the Kings Bay Rotary’s 
annual Stone Crab Jam 
at Gate 3 on a cold and 
blustery day! Sugarmill 
Woods Rotarian Lynda 
Johnson wrote me “Yes, 
John T.Capps was a real 
pleasure to meet and 
does have the Rotary in-
signia tattooed on his 
head!”  John T. hails from 
North Carolina and has 
come to many District 
events in Florida.  He loves to share his 
experiences as a Rotarian.

Monday, November 3, Citrus County 
Rotarians and guests attended a dinner 
with speakers John T.Capps  and Mi-
chael Angelo Caruso who enthralled 
a packed room at the Citrus Hills Golf 
and Country Club. This was the first 
large event sponsored by Rotary District 
Governor Edward Johnston, a resident of 

Rotary Club of Seminole Lake 
to hold Valentine’s Dance 

February 14, 2015
The Best of the Big Bands featuring 

the Charley Raymond Orchestra will be 
held at the St. Petersburg Coliseum-535 
Fourth Ave N. St. Petersburg.  Tickets 
are only $65/Couple if purchased prior 
to December 31st and only $70 if pur-
chased afterwards. There will be heavy 
hors d’oevres and two drink tickets in-
cluded. A Silent Auction will be held 
to partially benefit the Heart Gallery of 
West Florida.

Contact Dr. Sandra Lilo, 
dentsan@earthlink.net  or Gene Stern at 
727-369-1512 to purchase tickets.

Sugarmill Woods Rotarians Chill’in with 
John T. Capps At the Stone Crab Festival

Crystal River.  Caruso’s theme was “how 
to engage someone in 15 seconds.”  He 

walked the walk and 
talked the talk by going 
around the room and 
speaking to attendees.
He demonstrated how 
to remember a person’s 
name.  He promised that 
clubs could double  their 
membership by follow-
ing a few simple ideas. 
John T. who is bald  with 
a Rotary logo on his head 
kept us laughing as he 
welcomed 20 new mem-
bers into his bald-headed 
organization.Rotarian 
Capps loves Rotary and is 

a popular and welcome speaker every-
where. Governor Ted indicated that  the 
number of attendees was close to 200 
Rotarians.  We chatted, laughed, and 
interacted with fellow Rotarians. All of 
us look forward to doing something like 
this again on another occasion.

Photo: John T Capps, Janis Stacey, Ro-
tary District Govenor Ted Johnston enjoy 
the blustery cold at the Stone Crab Jam
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Dear District 6950,

Many things have been going on since my last update to you. I had 
the opportunity to attend the District 1020 conference at the end of 
October. It was located in Aviemore, which was about a four hour 
drive from Edinburgh. The scholars had to do a question and answer 
session as part of the conference. We also had black pudding and 
haggis! At the end of the District Governor’s dinner, we had a ceilidh. 
Of course, no Rotarian would let me have a break and I danced the 
night away. The weekend was absolutely amazing, and I even had the 
opportunity to talk with a Holocaust survivor. The weekend was truly 
remarkable. 

At the end of November, my undergraduate university made a trip 
to the United Kingdom. I got to spend some time with quite a few 
of my friends; it was really nice to see them. Other than that, I have 
been participating in quite a few activities with Rotarians. One Rotar-
ian took me to a rugby game; it is a really  intense game. I have also 
learned to play skittles. As usual, I have been visiting other clubs and 
participating in events when I am able to.

The semester is about to a close, but I still have assignments due. 
I cannot believe how fast time is going by, and I am excited for the 
adventures I have planned for my Winter Break.

In the spirit of Thanksgiving, I am extremely thankful for District 
6950, District 1020, and Rotary International this year! As always, fol-
low my blog at www.living-the-edinburgh-dream.tumblr.com

Thank you, Rotary!

Cheers, 

Ally Vincent

Trinity Rotarian Dr. Stephen Un-
ger held the Florida Wellness Groups 
5th Annual Fall Festival in Trinity. Dr. 
Unger and his team presented Trinity 
Rotary with a check for $1526 from 
the proceeds of the festival to benefit 
Trinity Rotary to support its mission 
to serve children locally and beyond.

Ally volunteering with the Rotaract Club of 
Edinburgh at PoppyScotland

Ally speaking at the District 1020 Confer-
ence.

Ally with some friends from her undergradu-
ate university at the Christmas festival
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Suncoast Printing • 3601 Grand Boulevard • New Port Richey, FL 34652
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The Rotary Club Of Palm Harbor hon-
ored Damien Holdridge with its Student 
of the Month Award. Damien attends 
Palm Harbor Middle School where he 
is in 7th grade; Ms. Bates his Language 
Arts teacher nominated him. Here is 
Damien with his teacher and parents, 
Mr. and Mrs. Chris Holdridge, Student of 
the Month sponsor Brad Martin of Palm 
Harbor and Dunedin Electric, and past 
Rotary president Rebecca Avrin present-
ing the award.

Left to Right:  Mr. and Mrs. Chris Hold-
ridge, Damien Holdridge, Language Arts 
teacher Ms. Bates, Rebecca Avrin, and 
Brad Martin.

Osceola Fundamental High Principal, 
Michael Bohnet, introduced the Novem-
ber Students of the Month 
to the Rotary Club of Sem-
inole Lake at their regular 
Friday Morning meeting at 
Freedom Square.

Mackenzie Patel has a 
4.75 GPA and has been 
noted as a commended 
student of the National 
Merit Scholar program and 
a Barnes and Noble writ-
ing contest winner.  She 
is a published author with 
royalties from her book.  
Mackenzie has volun-
teered at the Pinellas Park Rotary Club 
since the age of nine while being a twirl-
er on the majorette team.  She is a jour-
nalist for TB2 and a docent at the Dali. 
Upon graduation she wants to combine 
a major of Math and the Arts.

The Rotary Club of Gulf Beaches 
proudly presented Amy Foster, Execu-
tive Director of the Guardian ad Litem 
Foundation a check for $1000.00 on 
November 14, 2014.

From left to right, PP Dennis Fagan, 
Mitch Shenkman, Amy Foster, and 
Current President Chuck Coward.

On December 3rd, we awarded Ali-
cia Ruscher our Student of the Month!  
From left, her grandmother Carla Olson, 
mother Jamie Ruscher, school adminis-
trator Carla Hewitt, Alicia Ruscher, and 
Tara Still, Rotarian and owner of Hetzel 
Accounting, Inc. which sponsored this 
month’s student.  Club president Gary 
Ross is in the background.

Osceola High Students of the Month

Andrew Regar maintains a GPA of 
4.69 while also playing the trombone in 

the Marching Band as Cap-
tain his senior year. He has 
been chosen to march in 
the Macy’s Day Parade this 
year with the All American 
Marching Band in NYC. A 
four time selectee to the 
All County Band he is also 
a member of four Honor 
Societies and the Academ-
ic Team (which is 11-1 this 
year).  He volunteers at the 
Morean Arts Center sum-
mer camp program and 
enjoys the Ukulele Club.  
Upon graduation he wants 

to major in Math and pursue actuarial 
sciences.

Pictured (L-R): Principal Bohnet, 
Mackenzie Patel, Andrew Regar

Rotary Club of Palm Harbor Student of the Month

Trinity Rotarians Angel Cook and An-
gie Gardner were recognized as Volun-
teer of the Year in Philanthropy at the 
National Philanthropy Day event on 
November 18th at Spartan Manor.  Ro-
tary Club of Trinity was also nominated 
as Service Club of the Year. Other Trinity 
Rotary nominees included: Rotary Club 
of Trinity President Paul Friedlander and 
David Wright for Philanthropist of the 
Year; Barry Poppel - Philanthropic Vol-
unteer of the Year; Schwettman Inter-
act Club as Youth in Philanthropy and 
ABCO Printing and Graphics as Philan-
thropic Small Business.

Photo: Angel Cook and Angie Gardner

Volunteer of the Year 
in Philanthropy



Welcome to our 
new, returning and 

transferring  Rotarians!
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Meeting locations have been updated.
Please refer to this list when checking on club meeting days and locations.
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Club Members
6/30/14

Members 
Current

Average 
Attend % Meeting Location

Belleair 35 32 63 Thu. Noon - Belleair Country Club (25 Belleview Rd.)
Brooksville 31 28 97 Tue. Noon - Brooksville Country Club (23446 Links Drive)
Central Citrus County 25 26 67 Wed. 7:30am -Tuscany on the Meadows, Quality Inn State 486
Central Pinellas 15 17 94 Tue. 5:45pm - Liberty Lanes Bowling (Largo)
Clearwater 99 101 61 Wed. 12:15pm - Belleair Country Club
Clearwater Beach 22 24 73 Thu. 12:15pm - Carlouel Yacht & Beach Club (Clearwater Beach)
Clearwater East 33 33 0 Fri. Noon - St. Petersburg College (2465 Drew Street, ES Building room 111 Clearwater, FL 33765)
Crystal River 51 52 70 Mon. 12:15pm - Plantation Inn and Golf Resort
Crystal River-Kings Bay 62 63 77 Wed. 12:15pm - Seminole Club (3rd St., Crystal River)
Dade City 38 41 70 Mon. Noon - Kafe Kokopelli (Citrus Room- 37940 Live Oak Avenue Dade City)
Dade City Sunrise 17 17 88 Thu. 7:00am- The Hampton Inn (13215 US Hwy 301, Dade City, FL 33525)
Dunedin 47 50 79 Tue. 12:15pm - Church of Good Shepherd (629 Edgewater Drive, Dunedin)
Dunedin North 50 51 83 Wed. 7:30am - Dunedin Country Club (1050 Palm Blvd.) 
Dunedin Waterside 19 24 56 Wed. 6:30pm -Sea Sea Riders (221 Main Street Dunedin, FL 34698)
East Lake Sunrise 15 15 67 Thu. 7:30am - Daddy’s Grill (Third Thursday meeting at various locations from 6:30-7:30 pm)
Gulf Beaches 38 41 60 Tue. 12:15pm - Treasure Island Yacht & Tennis Club (400 Treasure Island Causeway, Treasure Island)
Holiday 50 50 71 Tue. Noon - IHOP (U.S. Hwy. 19, New Port Rickey)
Homosassa Springs 19 19 63 Thu. 7am - Luigi’s (4538 Suncoast Blvd. - US19)
Hudson 14 17 88 Thu. Noon - CARES Enrichment Center (12417 Clock Tower Pkwy. Hudson, Bayonet Pt.)
Indian Rocks Beach 31 31 81 Wed. 7:15am Jimmy Guana’s Restaurant, Holiday Inn Harborside (401 2nd St.)
Inverness 64 62 73 Tue. Noon -  Inverness Golf and Country Club (Inverness)
Largo 35 36 74 Mon. Noon - Alfano’s Restaurant (Clearwater)
New Port Richey 132 137 86 Wed. 12:15pm - Spartan Manor (6121 Massachusetts Avenue)
Oldsmar/East Lake 14 14 1 Thu. 12:15pm - Flamestone Grill (4009 Tampa Rd)
Palm Harbor 23 23 58 Wed. 12:15pm - Leo’s Italian Grill (Palm Harbor)
Pinellas Park 30 41 81 Thu. 12:15pm - Banquet Masters (8100 Park Blvd.)
Port Richey 27 29 75 Fri. Noon - Argento’s
Rotary E-Club of SE USA 30 34 63 Anytime at www.rotaryeclub34.org
Safety Harbor 14 14 76 Fri. 7:30am - Safety Harbor Spa (105 N Bayshore Dr.) 
San Antonio 14 14 100 Tue. 6:30pm - Tampa Bay Golf & Country Club (St. Rd. 52)
Seminole 66 66 75 Wed. 12:15pm - Lake Seminole Golf & Country Club (6100 Augusta Blvd.)
Seminole Lake 29 28 84 Fri. 7:15am - Freedom Square Seminole, Roskamp Auditorium
Seven Springs 47 46 74 Thu. 7:30am - Seven Springs Country Club (3535 Trophy Blvd.)
Spring Hill 13 12 87 Thu. 7:45am - IHOP Restaurant (US19)
Spring Hill Central 21 25 69 Thu. 12:15pm at Silverthorn Country Club (Brooksville)
St. Petersburg 98 100 67 Fri. Noon - Orange Blossom Catering (220 4th St. N)
St. Petersburg Mid-Town 15 15 42 Wed. Noon - Sylvia’s (642 22nd Street South St. Petersburg 33712)
St. Petersburg Sunrise 29 28 78 Tue. 7:45 am - St. Petersburg Yacht Club (11 Central Ave)
St. Petersburg Sunset 23 27 59 Thu. 6:00 pm - The Hilton St. Petersburg Bayfront (333 First St. south St. Petersburg)
St. Petersburg West 31 32 75 Wed. 7:45am - Treasure Island Tennis & Yacht Club (400 Island Causeway, Treasure Island)
Sugarmill Woods-Citrus County 25 26 97 Tue. 5:00pm - Sugarmill Woods Country Club (Homosassa)
Tarpon Springs 81 83 76 Thu. 12:15pm - Tarpon Springs Yacht Club (350 S. Spring Blvd.)
Trinity 77 78 64 Fri. 12:15pm - Heritage Springs Country Club
Wesley Chapel 89 86 62 Wed. 12:15pm - Ciao! Italian Bistro (Wiregrass)
Wesley Chapel Sunrise 20 20 81 Fri. 7:15am - Quail Hollow Golf
Zephyrhills 50 46 61 Thu. 12:15pm - Zephyrhills Rotary Youth building (Shepard Park)
Zephyrhills Daybreak 27 25 100 Wed. 7:00am - First United Methodist Church (38635 Fifth Ave, Zephyrhills)

November 
2014

Brooksville

Wicker, Ken

Central Citrus County

Briercheck, AnnMarie 
Anzalone

Olbek, Melissa

Crystal River

Proffer, Linda 
Vermeer, Harlin 

Dunedin

Bellavance, Robert

New Port Richey

Ferraro, James

Pinellas Park

Carson, Colleen 
Ashley 

Seven Springs

Masella Furman, 
Maryann

St. Petersburg Sunset

Kopelman, David

Trinity

Alonso, Sarah
Janke, Alison

Wesley Chapel

Halpern, Peter

Zephyrhills Daybreak

Akins, Paul Troy Jr.
Boyd, Katy 

Heiler, Susan K.

District 6950 Attendance & Club Meeting Location 
for October 2014
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